SALFORD CITY COUNCIL - RECORD OF DECISION (CABINET)
I, Councillor Mrs. P. M. Lea, Lead Member for Environmental Services, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has supported the proposals contained in the report  on  the Best Value Review of Grounds Maintenance.

The reasons are the need to improve the quality and productivity of the existing service to comply with the requirements of Best Value

Options considered and rejected were, as follows:– 

a)
Continuation of the existing service provision

b)
A cut and collect grass policy

c)
Externalisation of the service

Assessment of Risk: There is a requirement to agree the revised service delivery proposal with staff, considering the significant changes proposed.  Failure to agree will prohibit the in-house service to be retained as the service provider.  The proposals acknowledge this risk.

The source of funding is There is no requirement for additional funding to implement the proposals.

Legal advice obtained: None required at this stage.

Financial advice obtained:  None required at this stage.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.  

Modernising Service Delivery in Grounds Maintenance 2004

Contact Officer Malcolm Thorpe
Tel. No.0161 925 1001

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environmental Scrutiny Committee.


Signed P.M. Lea

Dated 26.4.04



Lead Member

This decision was published on 29th April, 2004.

This decision will come into force on 10th May, 2004, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules
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